From: publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk [mailto:publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk]

Sent: 11 May 2011 10:25

To: Public Access DC Comments; Caroline Roche

Subject: ConsulteeAccess for Planning - Application Comments (11/00617/OUT)

ConsulteeAccess for Planning  - Application Comments (11/00617/OUT)

"Charlotte Watkins" has used the ConsulteeAccess for Planning website to submit their comments on a Planning Application.  You have received this message because you are the Case Officer for this application or because this is a designated mailbox for ConsulteeAccess comments submissions.

Comments were submitted at 11/05/2011 10:25:21 from Charlotte.Watkins@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk

Application Summary

-------------------

Application Number: 11/00617/OUT

Address:

Land South Of Blackwood Place And Molyneux Drive And North West Of Cotefield Farm Oxford Road Bodicote Oxfordshire

Proposal:

Outline application for residential development of 80 No. dwellings

Case Officer:

Caroline Roche

Customer Details

----------------

Name:

Charlotte Watkins

Address:

empty

empty

Comments:

With regard to application 11/00617/OUT, the submitted Phase 1 report highlights the need for further ecological information in order to assess the impacts that this proposal is likely to have on species on site. 

Namely, a HSI of the reservoir to the South of the site to determine its suitability for great Crested Newts and therefore the likelihood that they are using the site and a survey of any mature trees and hedgerows for their usage by bats to determine the habitats value to bats for roosting or foraging. The impacts and adequacy of any mitigation can then be assessed.

In line with PPS9 we should be looking for enhancements and ideally a net gain for biodiversity from developments, particularly of this size. An outline of suggested enhancements that could be included both in any landscaping and also within the built environment should be prepared by an ecologist to illustrate how biodiversity will be maximised on site. Given the proximity of swift records to the site I would like to see some provision for them in terms of nesting opportunities within the fabric of some of the proposed buildings. 

Regards

Charlotte

Dr Charlotte watkins

Ecology Officer

Cherwell District Council

